I would like to submit my thoughts in regards to the Freedom of Religion and Belief in the 21st Century Project initiated by the Australian Human Rights Commission.

A “freedom of religion” project sounds great until you realise what is meant.  My understanding is that last year the Commission told a Senate inquiry that “the rights to religious freedom and to gender equality must be appropriately balanced in accordance with human rights principles.”  Through my readings on this subject I believe in this instance that balanced really means restricted. 
Freedom of speech is fundamental to our democratic freedoms. 

We should be free to disagree with other people’s beliefs, even if that causes controversy. Vilification laws unfairly limit freedom of speech and should be opposed.

Freedom of association is also fundamental to our democratic freedoms. 

All Churches, Christian/Islamic schools, church-run welfare agencies and other associations should be exempt from anti-discrimination legislation, so they can practice their own values – without being forced to admit or hire people who reject those values, such as practicing homosexuals, promiscuous heterosexuals or believers in witchcraft.

The rule of law is another fundamental element of our democratic freedoms. 

Laws are made by parliaments, which are accountable to the people at elections, and applied by judges who are not accountable. A bill or charter of rights should be opposed because it would give judges the power to decide our rights – without having to face an election.

I thank you for taking the time to read my submission regarding this project.

Kind regards

Leonie Wilson
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